Queens Park Precinct Minutes.
11th August 2004 

Commencing 7pm, Waverley Library

 

1: Apologies :Centennial Park Representative 

2: Police Report.  (Constable Jane Heffernan) 

Abandoned vehicles were discussed. Call police if an unfamiliar vehicle is out of registration or has been in the street for a significant time. 

Crime incidents in the area: 

-Two mountain bikes were stolen when garage was left open in Alt St. 

..- -Graffitti artist was arrested while defacing street signs. 

- Centennial Park is now covered by police from Eastern Beaches district. 

- Parking of commercial vehicles in residential streets was discussed. 

3: Waverley Council Report 

Mayor of Waverley Peter Moscatt spoke to the meeting regarding: 

 

Aged care services forum. 

Security program involving Waverley Council and  local liquor licensees. 

Transport and parking issues in the local area. 

Bondi Junction commercial area upgrade. 

4; Minutes of previous General Meeting. 

Minutes of previous meeting accepted ( Roma 1 Michael 2.) 

The meeting was referred to the motion passed at last meeting and the consequent action taken by convenors.

 

5. Centennial Park Report 

In absence of a Park rep., the Committee reported on some items; 

New management plan this financial year under the new CEO of the Park Steve Corbett. 

Rangers now will have the power to inspect peoples property under revision of the Park constitution. (This has been toned down from the original proposal which gave rangers more power than the police). 

Work has been started on cycle track on outside of Queens Park. The proposed cycle track across the middle of the park has been dropped. 

Going to returf the area adjacent to Baronga.. Entrance will be moved temporarily. 

10th October park will host Healthy Park/Healthy People event. 

6. Correspondence 

Active Project Bulletin from the Council. This was tabled.

Strategic Plan for Bondi Junction was spoken about. A report on the recent workshop held by the Council and follow up proposed. Basically the committee was critical of the current version of the Plan and expressed the hope that it could be improved particularly as to future traffic which is expected to worsen.

7 Moriah College 

Michael Ahrens spoke about the consultative meeting with Moriah College which was also attended by three members of council (Csr. Slone Csr. Main and Mayor Peter Moscatt) and Paul Pearce as well as reps. from BJ precinct. This meeting covered in particular

- traffic around school and the drop off and parking areas. 

-the college's revised plan which will protect more of the banksia scrub. 

The Council and the Precinct have made submissions to DIPNR as a result of that meeting. These pressed a number of points including the need for the college to provide buses for the younger students. A copy of the latter was tabled. It is anticipated that DIPNR and the Minister of Planning will soon approve the planned use of the land for a Junior School and the revised plan. The precinct will keep an eye on compliance with any approval conditions for which it is lobbying. 

Discussion regarding the traffic and parking around the school which has been causing continued aggravation to residents. Michael Ahrens was asked to meet with Peter Brennan or Mayor Moscatt for further discussions. 

8 Council Business 

Green waste collection issue was spoken about.  There is to be a trial of a truck that mulches green waste on the spot. 

9 General Business 

Motion: "That in view of the major traffic implications of the Westfield development which will take some years to fully emerge the Precinct opposes any further approvals by the council of multi story commercial or residential developments in the Bondi Junction precinct for a period of three years." 1. Michael Ahrens  2. Peter Cohen, Carried: Unanimously. 

Next meeting: Wednesday 10th November 2004 in Waverley Library at 7:00 pm. 

 

